
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March April 2024 
Dear Praying Friends and Supporters; 

It is hard to believe that on the first of March we were in the US. We are so thankful to have been able 
to be there for the birth of Levi and MaryLou’s first baby. Also being able to spend a few hours with our 
grandson, Samuel, as well as getting to see all the kids and our parents even if only for a short time.  

 Coming into Honduras on our way out here, we were able to stop in town and 
buy supplies to be shipped out for the new Spanish mission. While that particular 
job was waiting for supplies, we were able to hold special Easter (Holy Week) 
services at our church Wednesday through Saturday each night, ending with 
Sunday morning Easter service. We began preaching of events leading up to the 
crucifixion of Christ and have continued preaching through the story line till the 

last part of April. I personally enjoyed the study and opportunity to preach 
those messages. The Lord began to point out some things in each event that I 
had not focused on before. 
 The next week the boat of supplies came in and it was time to get to 
work fixing up the building for the Spanish work. The building was, what is 

called, dried in and we were able to start from there. Electric being 
the first job since it is inside the wall structure, then covering the walls 
with plastic to keep rain from getting to the sheetrock. Sheetrock 
hanging, mudding, and painting was next, then the celling. We still 
have more painting and some work inside to get done, and are hoping 
for the last of May or first of June to start holding services.  
 The Spanish Bibles made it here in April as well. We are 
anticipating visiting all around the area of the mission handing out the 

gospels of John that came in. They have a great plan of salvation in them, and they 
have the verses marked in order as well. The new Testaments we plan to wait and 
hand out in the services, with the whole Bibles waiting for those who start coming 
regular. We praise the Lord for $200.00 more that came in this month to help cover 
the cost of the shipping. An individual lady gave $100, and a ladies prayer group 
gave another, both from TEXAS. Thank you, Texas!!!  
 This month of April we have been teaching two-hour night classes for Levis, our 
institute student. The classes are open to anyone who wants to come. We began 
with 8 students and have two nights left. It looks like we will have 6 that will finish 
the class. We are studying the book of Revelation. In 36 hours of class time and only 
30 of teaching time, the course is just an overview of the book. We have gone back 
to Daniel, Ezekiel, and some other OT books a few times just for clarity and explanation.  Mostly 
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looking at the events and their order of occurrence during the end times. Each night at some point I have been 
able to make a plea for folks to be saved. Hearing and reading of the judgments and joys to come should make 
one cry out for salvation(I would think). God has to do the work in the heart of each person. We just pray that 
each night, each plea, each service, each witness is another strike with the hammer of God’s Word to the 
hardened heart. 
 The last part of May we had a trip upriver planned with Bro. Sexton. Due to time constraints it has 
turned into something else. Lord willing, we will be meeting across the bay in Puerto Lempira with our 5 
pastors and holding classes for three days at Bro. Andy’s church there. We ask that you pray especially for this 
time that the Lord will help us have wisdom in our classes and teaching. Each of these men have churches that 
they are trying to grow both in people and in buildings. Andy and Humer each have two churches they are 
working in. I am in a quandary to figure out if hearts here are just ignorant of the truth or hardened to it. 
Either way their hearts have been blinded by the god of this world. The only hope for them and all of humanity 
is for the Holy Spirit to be allowed to shine a glimmer of the glorious light of the truth in to their hearts. 
Preaching, teaching, visiting, helping, making friends, all of these things are an effort or means by which the 
Spirit can have that chance to convict and convince of sin and salvation. 
 These next couple weeks of May I will be studying to be ready for the class time. Also, in the mornings, 
I hope to be working toward getting the Spanish mission ready for services. We are in the last part of dry 
season, so I also need to get the tractor out and do some major work on the path in front of the house here, 
lifting it up about 2 more feet so folks can get to church (and other places) without having to wade through 
the water once the rains come.  
  
 Thank you for your prayers during these two months. The Lord has allowed us to be able to get a lot 
done both physically and spiritually as well. Thank you as well for your prayers for our daughter, Lydia. as she 
was in Bolivia helping a missionary family there and had a safe trip back to North Carolina as well. Pray that 
the Lord will give her clarity and understanding of His will as she goes forward for Him. We ask for your 
continued prayers as we plan for the work and classes coming up in the month of May. 
 
In His Service, 
Gene and Robin Trask 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


